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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
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Jerry Klostermann

Grand Knight
Summer Brings Many 
Opportuni t ies  To 
Grow, Serve Others

Well, the summer heat has arrived and gone before I realized 
it.  I thought it was August already.

However, I was wrong. The Madison Coun-
ty Fair still has to pass.

Please look forward to spending some time 
at the food stand.  The workers list will be in-
cluded in this month’s newsletter, and I’ll try 
to remove any member’s name who may not 
be able to come to the fair.

In the meantime, we will be preparing the 
meat for the fair on the Thursday before the 
fair begins,July 20th, and a phone-tree message will be sent to all 
Knights before that date.  It should be a good fair this year - mod-
erate temperatures, not too dusty, plenty of hungry clients, and the 
ID day, Wednesday, July 26th, will be especially special.

I want to thank all the Knights who stepped up to work at the 
Schweizerfest.  I was taken away from my responsibilities there 
when my family suffered a death of a family member.  It was very 
helpful and made me proud - prouder - to be a member of this 
council.  Thank you - you left a strong mark upon the Klostermann 
family for your heart-felt wishes and huge commitment to the 
council’s activities at the homecoming.

As for the Schweizerfest, we made a great impression upon the 
attending public again this year.  The attending crowd was less than 
previous years, but there was a lot going on at different locations 
around the region.   We still did well enough to help our charities.

This year, we are in discussions about what some of the op-
portunities to donate or continue donations to some of the local 
community operations.  At the next board meeting, those locations 
will be discussed and reviewed.

As everyone may have noticed, the ball diamonds are in full 
use.  The concession stand always can use extra help any week-
end.  There is a webpage for schedules, and I hope to have it in 
this newsletter. We at the Highland Knights of Columbus and the 
Columbus Club, are continuing to update our skills in the media 
areas with access to schedules and websites online.  I can’t refuse 
to get involved anymore.  

My granddaughter made it clear - when she posts a photo on 
facebook or messages me, I must reply.  Even if it is an acknowl-
edgment that I received her message.  We have also been “live 
streaming” the raffle for the Gun-of-the-Month.  Next month, we 
will draw for the gun and the cash prize.  Congratulations to Henry 
Knight for the June raffle winning ticket.

Please check the workers list in this month’s Knight Times for 
your spot at the food stand.  If you are unable to attend, contact your 
shift leader.  Be a real pal and have someone to serve in your place.

All volunteers are welcome.  Wouldn’t it be great to have to 
turn people away?

Vivat Jesus,
Jerry Klostermann, GK

If ever anyone needs 
reason to join KC’s - 
Here are a few!

W o w ! 
Where is 
the sum-
mer going, 
i t  s eems 
like it was 
just  May 
1st and here we are looking at 
the end of June. 

Well, we’ve all heard it be-
fore,”time flies when you’re 
having fun,” and I have to tell 
you we are definitely having fun 
at the KC. Hall and ballfields. 
Last month I had asked people 
to come out and see  the new 
lights, ballfields, concession 
stands and all the activity out 

The Fourth Degree of the Knights of Columbus primary purpose 
is to foster the spirit of patriotism and to encourage active Catholic 

citizenship.  We welcome the new officers of 
the Fourth Degree.

Navigator – Jim Hickman
Captain – Ed Campbell
Admiral – Herb Durbin
Scribe – Lowell Wellen
Comptroller – Dave Gall
Purser – Derek Burns

Pilot – Paul West
Inner Sentinel – Derek Kloss
Outer Sentinel – John Kapp
3 year Trustee – Tony Hemann
 

Sincerely, Herb Durbin Jr. PFN, PGK

Herb Durbin

Ken Klostermann

See KCs on Page 3

Congratulations to 
New 4th Degree Officers
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Ladies Auxiliary News
Is your faith truly your own, or is it the faith of your parents or 

just the way you were raised? We all need to embrace for our-
selves what it means to be a Catholic Christian 
and make our faith truly ours and discern what it 
really means in our lives.  We are all called to a 
continuous, progressive conversion-a metanoia. 
It is a life-long process and we are never finished 
until the day we die. It involves professing belief 
in Jesus as Christ and living according to His 
teachings; conforming our lives to Christ’s life 
and being what Christ wants us to be. Take a few moments each day 
and contemplate on how your conversion journey is coming along.  

Congratulations to new and returning officers of the Ladies Auxil-
iary for 2017-2018: President Monica Toennies; Vice-President Kathy 
Klostermann; Secretary Kathy Lohman; Treasurer Rose Clarkin; 
Sgt.-at-Arms: Sheila Weber; Trustees: Kyle Klosterman, Jan Abbott 
and Lynn Dermody.

And a big thank you to Darlene Timmermann for her past 10 years 
of service as an officer and trustee!  

The ladies welcome your help at serving the Rotary Luncheon July 
25th at the Madison County Fair and also serving lunch on Disability 
Awareness Day on July 26th at the Fair. Contact Monica @ 977-1611 
if able to help.

Due to the July 4th holiday, our next meeting will be Tuesday, July 
11th in the main hall of the KC Hall @ 7:00pm.  Yearly dues of $5.00 
are due at this time.  Happy Summer! 

Kathy Lohman
Ladies Auxiliary Secretary

Birthdays & Anniversaries

July Birthdays
1 - Michael Baumgartner
1 - Elijah Daley
1 - Nanette (Terry) Snyder
1 - Janet (Leonard) Thole
2 - Jody (Christopher) Durbin
2 - Roland Harris
2 - Anna Mae (Carl) Neier
3 - Marilyn (John) Wolters
5 - Stephen Heimsath
5 - Andrew Speraneo
6 - Jackie (Kent) Manning
7 - Francis Jancek
7 - Gunnar Kohlbrecher
8 - David Neier
9 - Dea David Bohnenstiehl
9 - Leon Luber
9 - Rodney Malawy
9 - Frank Milos
10 - Julia (Todd) Korte
10 - Robert Ohren
11 - Monette (William) Augustin
11 - Terrence Zeisset
12 - Gloria (Francis) Jancek
12 - Joseph Seger
13 - Janet (Jerome) Morence
13 - Don Richter
13 - Lynn (John) Todt
14 - Benjamyn Brinker
14 - Kyle Audrey (Martin) 
Klostermann
14 - George Korte
15 - Diane (Kevin) Connelly
15 - Bruce Johnson
15 - Thomas Klostermann
15 - Staci (Joseph) LaPorta
15 - Jim Warnecke
16 - Donnie Eddy
16 - Theresa Ann (Vernon) 
Eversgerd
16 - Daniel Halloran
16 - Kent Korte
16 - Neal Tebbe
17 - Ronald Kapp
18 - John Hemann
18 - James Kerin
18 - Debbie (Tracy) Poehling
18 - Anthony Zappia
19 - Jerome Czar Jr
19 - Robert Hellige
19 - Wayne Keeven
19 - Regina (Frank) Lipski
19 - Glen Walter
19 - Gregory Zampogna
20 - Angie (Elijah) Daley
20 - Daniel Levad
20 - Frank Lipski
21 - M Gruenenfelder
21 - Richard Morgan
22 - Kathy M. (Roger) Frey
22 - Kent Manning
22 - Mary (Denis) Thole
23 - Missy (Craig) Athmer
23 - David Kampwerth
23 - Dennis Kampwerth

Hats Off
Hats Off to Brother Knight, 

Pete Korte for being selected as 
Senior Knight of the Month for 
the month of June. 

Congratulations to   Ray and 
Pat Korte for being chosen as 
the Family of the Month for 
June.

Family of the Month
We have selected as June’s 

Family of the Month a broth-
er knight and his lady, for 
all their services provided to 
their church, council, family 
and community. This broth-
er Knight and his lady are a 
mainstay for council 1580. 
Their untiring efforts in funeral 
home visitations, the fests, the 
fair, and our dinners are to be 
commended. Without their 
attention to detail major items 
would missed, and many of 
our projects would be far less 
successful. Their preplanning, 
prep work and follow through 
for each of our projects ensures 
the events go well. Things just 
operate better because of their 
commitment to make our coun-
cil second to none.

This brother knight is a past 
Grand Knight and Faithful Nav-
igator.  When an Honor Guard is 
requested, you can always find 
this brother knight in the ranks.  

The knight’s lady is a mem-
ber of our Ladies Auxiliary and 
served as president. She helps 
support the council with her di-
rect leadership and involvement 
in the auxiliary.

You can see this couple at 
daily Mass and they both serve 
our Church as Extraordinary 
Ministers of Communion.  

It is with great appreciation 
that we have selected as June 
2017 Family of the Month,  Ray 
and Pat Korte. 

Congratulations from Coun-
cil 1580

Knight of the Month
We have selected as June’s 

Knight of the Month, a Brother 
Knight who continually con-
tributes his time and talents to 
the Community, the Church and 
the Knights of Columbus.

Our Brother Knight is a 
Cursillo member.  He contrib-
utes time every Wednesday 
working the bingo.  He works 
the fish fries, the Schweizerfest 
and the Fair.  He has served 
on the Council as an Officer 
Substitute.  He contributed to 
the Ghana Project by providing 
Personal Computers and re-
painting statutes for the Ghana 
congregation. At Church, he is a 
St Paul Opener and Hospitality 
Minister.  

His heart is as big as they 
come. The Lord felt it was nec-
essary to make another person 
to look just like him. He is a 
twin.

It is with great appreciation 
that we honor as the Knight of 
the Month for June, 2017, our 
Brother Knight, Pete Tucker.

Congratulations from the 
Highland Knights of Columbus 
Council 1580.

Senior Knight of 
The Month

We have selected as June’s 

Finally, Hat’s Off to Brother 
Knight, Pete Tucker who is the 
Knight of the Month for the 
month of June.

23 - Ned Kampwerth
23 - Jody (Robert) Melosi
24 - John Drannan Sr
25 - Richard Gruner
25 - Roger Schrage
25 - Bradley Scott
25 - Charlotte (Larry) Siverly
26 - Dr D Kapilla
26 - Dennis Keeven
26 - Terry Marks
26 - James Range
26 - Bill Trickey
27 - Linda (John) Drannan Sr
27 - Joseph Hook
27 - Ryan Wetmore
27 - Christy (James) Wiegand
28 - Carla (Jeffrey) Dubach
28 - Allan Gall
28 - Sharon (Robert) Jackson
28 - Colleen (Paul) West
28 - Ronald Zbinden
29 - Ralph Bruggemann
29 - Chad Korte
29 - Denise (Charles) Peters
30 - Gregory Firkus
30 - Traci (Robert) Luitjohan
31 - Ruth (Clarence) Korte
31 - Barbara (Robert) Schwarz Jr

July Anniversaries
1 - Herb & Dorothy Durbin Jr
1 - Timothy & Lori Lucia
1 - Peter & Theresa Tucker
2 - John & Cheryl Voegele
4 - William & Maureen Napper
5 - Andrew & Maggie Abendroth
5 - Brian & Karen Gnaedinger
7 - Anthony & Beth Hemann
8 - Jeffrey & janey Miller
9 - Rich & Carla Tscherney
9 - Robert & Debbie Vance
10 - Robert & Beverly Quade
11 - Carl & Anna Mae Neier
12 - Cyril & Jane Korte
14 - Paul Ray & Denise Capelle
14 - David & Therese Frank
14 - Jeremy & Joanne Snyder
14 - Arthur & Darlene Timmermann
16 - Matthew & Carrie Basler
16 - Michael & Melinda Tarvin
17 - Tracy & Debbie Poehling
17 - Alan & Kimberly Zobrist
18 - Roger & Jan Schrage
18 - Larry & Janet Widman
23 - Neal & Rosemary Rieke Jr
24 - John & Linda Drannan Sr
26 - Blake & Patricia Kohlbrecher
28 - Howard & Linda Held
29 - Christopher & Jody Durbin
29 - Richard & Amanda Ringwald
30 - Thomas & Lori Bruggemann
30 - Gerald & Jane Thole
30 - David & Melanie Thole
31 - Wayne & Lois Moore

Senior Knight of the Month, a 
Brother Knight who continually 
contributes his time and talents 
to the Community, the Church 
and the Knights of Columbus.

Our Brother Knight has been 
a member for a very long time, 
and contributed greatly towards 
the Council and, particularly, to 
the Columbus Club in talents 
as a businessman, in material 
and funds as a donor, and in 
spirit as community leader.  He 

stands for Pro-Life and won an 
argument against pro-abortion 
laws.  He also serves as a St Paul 
Church Hospitality Minister 
demonstrating that he is both 
bold and humble.

It is with great appreciation 
that we honor as the Senior 
Knight of the Month for June 
2017, our Brother Knight, Pete 
Korte. Congratulations from the 
Highland Knights of Columbus 
Council 1580.
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1 2 Bingo 7:30PM 3 Euchre 7:30PM 4 5

6 7 8 9 Bingo 7:30PM 10 Euchre 7:30PM 11 12

13 14 15 16 Bingo 7:30PM 17 Euchre 7:30PM 18 19

20 21 22 23 Bingo 7:30PM 24 Euchre 7:30PM 25 26

27 28 29 30 Bingo 7:30PM 31 Euchre 7:30PM

Notes:

The Pioneer Newpaper 

  Derek Burns

http://www.highlandkc.org/

Boy Scouts   G. Graminski
Mel Walter

St Paul Church Mike Carrol, Zack Carrol
Kirchenfest Kent Korte

Shriners   Gary Graminski
Bartender:

St Paul Church
Tournament Nursing Home 7pm Wayne Henze

Softball Faith Countryside Wheat Association Barb Rakers St Paul Church
IL State KC Knight Time Singers Illinois Ray & Pat Korte Kirchenfest Kirchenfest

  Derick Burns

Tournament
Boy Scouts Bartender:

Gary & Lori Todt

IL State KC
Lowell Wellen Softball
Lee Wellen, Bill Trickey

Jim Kampwerth
7:30 PM 7:30 PM Bartender:

Wedding
Bruce & Geri Johnson
John & Jean DeSalm

4th Degree Meeting Council Meeting Tim Korte

  Derick Burns 8:00PM
7:00PM Bartender: Executive Meeting

Roeper Family Columbus Club
Matthew Roeper Meeting 7:00 PM Wedding

Ladies Auxillary Steve & Carla Roper Council Officer's

Highland Knights of Columbus Council 1580
AUGUST 2017

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

S M T W Th F Sa
1

2 3 4 5 6 7 8
9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
30 31

July 2017
S M T W Th F Sa

1 2
3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16
17 18 19 20 21 22 23
24 25 26 27 28 29 30

September 2017

1

2 3 4 Independence Day 5 Bingo 7:30PM 6 Euchre 7:30PM 7 8

9 10 11 12 Bingo 7:30PM 13 Euchre 7:30PM 14 15

16 17 18 19 Bingo 7:30PM 20 Euchre 7:30PM 21 22

23 Parents' Day 24 25 26 Bingo 7:30PM 27 Euchre 7:30PM 28 29

30 31 Notes:

Highland Knights of Columbus Council 1580
JULY 2017

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Private Party

Gene Bruggemann Council Officer's
Wedding

Jim & Dorothy Kampwerth Columbus Club
Closed Ralph & Mary Bruggemann Meeting 7:00 PM

 Dereck Burns 8:00PM
Bartender: Executive Meeting

7:30PM Herbert & Shirley Weis Private Party
4th Degree Meeting Council Meeting - 7:30PM Rich & Diane Boeser

Bartender:
M. & C. Grapperhaus

Knight Time Singers Butch & Aggie Wellen

Boy Scouts Ladies Auxillary - 7:00PM  Jim Kampwerth

Wedding
26th St. 7:00pm Wayne Henze

Highland Healthcare Marion Bohnak,

Shriners   Dereck Burns
Bartender:

Private Party
Wayne Moore
Tom Ahlmeyer

Madison County
Boy Scouts Fair Lowell Wellen Fair Fair Fair

Madison County Tony Tebbe Madison County Madison County

Fair Boy Scouts
Ends The Pioneer Newpaper 

Madison County

Starts  Gary Graminski

http://www.highlandkc.org/

S M T W Th F Sa
1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10
11 12 13 14 15 16 17
18 19 20 21 22 23 24
25 26 27 28 29 30

June 2017
S M T W Th F Sa

1 2 3 4 5
6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19
20 21 22 23 24 25 26
27 28 29 30 31

August 2017

Stay informed by clipping these calendars 
and attending all of the activities sponsored 

by your Brother Knights!

OUR CONDOLENCES
To Brother Knight Larry 

Koch on the loss of his wife, 
Jacqueline (Jackie) Koch.

To Sir Knights Phillip, Mar-
tin, Gerard, James, and Kenny 
Klostermann on the loss of their 
brother, Ralph Klostermann.

See KCs on Page 3
there. Well, If you haven’t had 
the chance to see the lights on, 
stop on out and see what it’s 
all about. 

I want to thank Mark and 
Gail Holthaus for their gen-
erous donation of an AED for 
the ballfields. This donation 
was made possible through the 
Greg Holthaus Memorial Fund. 
Thank you Mark and Gail.

We are very fortunate to 
have a group of very dedicated 
Knights and friends working 
on projects by the pavilion and 
ballfields. A few of the projects 
they’ve been working on are a 
new PA and sound system , se-
curity lights and new wiring and 
switches inside the concession 
stand so we have better control 
of our lighting and receptacles.

Having the privilege of being 
the president of the Columbus 
club, it’s just not all about the 
ballfields and pavilion. I am 
very happy to report that every-
thing inside the hall is running 
very smoothly.

I do want to take this oppor-
tunity to thank the hall manager 
and his co-managers for seeing 
that everything is in top notch 
order for our guests when they 
come through our front doors .

On a personal note, I would 
like to express my heart-
felt thanks to all my brother 
Knights, their Ladies and all our 
friends and neighbors, on behalf 
of  my family and myself, for 
the thoughts and prayers on the 
passing of our brother Ralph.

On that Sunday morning 
when our Lord called our broth-
er Ralph home, members of 
my family, one of which is our 
Grand Knight, Jerry, myself 
and other family members had 
responsibilities at the Sweitzer-
fest. In our time of grief we 
called several members of our 
Council and they immediately 
stepped up and took care of 
all that needed to be done. In 
addition to thanking my brother 
Knights, I want to thank my 
wife Kathy, my son and fellow 
Knight Chris, my daughter 
Alisia and her husband Garret. 
They carried on until other 
Knights could show up. 

Proud? Yep, of each and 
everyone of you. 

If anyone needs a reason to 
join this great organization, I’ve 
just listed several! Enjoy your 
summer, may God  bless each 
and everyone of you!

Ken Klostermann, 
President,

Columbus Club
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4th Degree tourney 
Set For August 6

The Highland 4th Degree 
annual golf tournament will be 
held on Sunday,  August 6 at 
Bent Oak Golf Course in Bre-
ese.  We are currently accepting 
teams and sponsors. 

This is our one big fund rais-
er for the year.  

Please come out and enjoy a 
good round of golf and a fabu-
lous dinner afterward.  

If you don’t golf, volunteer 
to help make this a successful 
fundraiser.  

Keep the day open!

Golf News
Derek Burns, Dan Kapp, 

Ed Campbell and Herb Durbin 

attended Bill Pierce Memorial 
9 Hole Scramble on June 23, 
at the Highland Country Club.  

It was an excellent day for 
golf and the 4th Degree was 
proud to support this Rotary 
fund raiser.

We are looking forward to 
participating in the following 
Golf Tournaments:

The 19th Annual Golf Tour-
nament, Edwardsville Knights 
of Columbus in July.

The St. Paul Catholic School 
Annual Golf Tournament on 
September 10.

The Father McGivney Cath-
olic High School Golf Tourna-
ment is in October.

The Assembly is playing 

in more golf tournaments and 
looks forward to each and every 
one with our Brother Knights. 

If any Knight is interested 
in attending an outing please 
contact Herb Durbin at (618) 
558-1507.  

The Assembly will pay half 
of the fees. 


